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February 8, 2023 
 
 
Jeff Wesson 
MuckRock  
 
Sent via e-mail only: 139893-36348378@requests.muckrock.com  
 
 
RE:  California Public Records Act request dated February 1, 2023 
 
Dear Mr. Wesson, 
 
 The Sonoma County Sheriff's Office is in receipt of the request you have made under the California 
Public Records Act ("CPRA") dated February 1, 2023 stating the following; On January 11th Michael 
Voorhees was arrested by the Santa Rosa Police Department. I am requesting his mugshot, his arrest records, 
the arrest report and any follow-up reports, the charges he was arrested on, and anything else relevant to this 
felony charges.  
 

The Sheriff’s Office is providing the attached publicly releasable, non-exempt information in 
response to your request.  With that being said, the Sheriff’s Office objects to your request for arrest records 
as the documents requested are confidential records of investigation or investigatory files, and contain 
privileged and confidential official information and privacy information, and the public interest served by not 
disclosing the recordings clearly outweighs the public interest served by disclosure of the recordings.  See 
California Government Code § 7923.600-630, § 7927.705, § 7922.000, California Evidence Code § 1040, 
California Constitution Art. I, § 1.  Williams v. Superior Court (1993) 5 Cal.4th 337; Rackauckas v. Superior 
Court (2002) 104 Cal.App.4th 169; People v. Yarish (1972) 27 Cal.App.3d 893; Haynie v. Superior Court 
(2001) 26 Cal.4th 1061.  As for your request for the arrest report, the Sheriff’s Office is not the custodian of 
record, you will need to contact the arresting agency for the records and information you seek.  

 
This completes the Sonoma County Sheriff Office's response to your California Public Records Act 

request.  Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Kimberlee Cordero 
Information Bureau Manager 
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